To: Teaching Elder and Ruling Elder Commissioners

Notice of Stated Meeting of the Presbytery of Transylvania

The Presbytery of Transylvania will meet on Tuesday, March 14, 2017, at Versailles
Presbyterian Church, 130 N. Main Street, Versailles, KY 40383. (The Presbytery thanks
the pastor, staff, elders and members of VPC for hosting the presbytery meeting.) The
Presbytery convenes at 10:00 AM. Registration opens at 9 AM.

Business items include worship with the Sacrament of Communion, discussion and votes
on proposed amendments to the church's constitution, the examination of two candidates
for ordination, a presentation from Uspiritus, and reports from presbytery staff,
commissions, and ministries. As a way to honor retiring staff member Sharel Templeton,
the offering during worship will be designated to support Quiet Creek Farm, the addiction
recovery ministry that Sharel and her family operates in Estill County. Checks can be
made to the Presbytery of Transylvania.

The various presbytery commissions and ministries are meeting and preparing reports in
the weeks before our gathering. The Presbytery staff will receive the reports and post
them on the website as quickly as we can. Our goal is to have the reports published and
available to commissioners by March 6, 2017. To find the reports, go to
www.transypby.org, click on the tab for “Policies and Meetings,” then click the link for
“Stated Meetings-Presbytery Meeting Materials,” and finally the link for the “March 14,
2017” meeting.

If you are unable to attend, please request an excused absence from the Stated Clerk.
Email: statedclerk@transypby.org. If you need childcare, please make your request with
Robyn Justus by February 28, 2017. Email: rjustus@transypby.org. If you have any
questions or need more information, please reply to the stated clerk's email as listed
above.

God's blessings to each one and see you soon in Versailles.

The Rev. Jerry L. Utt, 1T
Stated Clerk





